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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I hope you are all well and looking forward to the rest and rejuvenation that comes with the 
half-term break (perhaps more so for staff). 
  
Prior to our return, I want to take a moment to express my sincere appreciation to the 
dedicated staff and governors for their unwavering support this term, particularly to myself 
during a challenging time of personal loss. Your kindness and understanding have been a 
source of immense comfort, and I am truly grateful for your compassion. 
 
While I have remained connected and engaged remotely, with SLT, Governors, and through 
letters and newsletters, there is simply no substitute for the joy of being at Merry Hill in 
person. I look forward to seeing everyone's smiling faces at the gate on Monday morning, 
which begins our days and makes our school community so vibrant. 
 
As we prepare to return from half term, let us cherish the time spent with loved ones, 
recharge our batteries, and look forward to the exciting times ahead. I cannot wait to see you 
all soon and to continue our journey of learning and growth together. 
 
 

What’s been happening at Merry Hill this week? 

 
It was wonderful to see so many of you at our parent consultations this week, thank you for 
taking the time.  
 
This week our Year 2 children visited St Peter’s Church. Their behaviour was impeccable 
and our Curious Learners asked very insightful questions. Thank you to our wonderful 
volunteers who supported the children during the trip, we are extremely grateful for your 
time.   
 
Saturday 17th February marks Random Acts of Kindness Day which serves as a reminder 
that small gestures of kindness have the power to change the world. In honour of this day, 
our Reception children have been practising their writing skills by creating kindness notes 
and sending a love bug to children in other classes.  
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Curious Learners’ – what we learn 

 
Please click on the link below to have a peek at some of the wonderful learning that has 
taken place in your child’s classroom this week:  
https://merryhill.org.uk/our-learning-community/year-group-blogs/ 
 

 ‘Collaborative Learners’ – our place in the world 

 
Shrove Tuesday 
This week we were delighted to welcome Fiona Penny from the Watford Schools Trust to 
talk to the children about Shrove Tuesday. For KS1 Mrs Penny shared a rather funny video 
of a person making pancakes without following any recipe instructions – he even left the 
eggshell in the frying pan! Needless to say, the pancakes did not turn out well at all. The key 
message in the assembly was that his family still loves him and they shared the pancakes 
that they then made with him because love and forgiveness is important. 

A few of the children had a go at flipping the pancakes, while we counted how many flips 
they could do in 1 minute. It was lots of fun! 

https://merryhill.org.uk/our-learning-community/year-group-blogs-activities-to-support-home-learning/
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The children in Reception learnt that Lent is a time where Christians might choose to lead a 
more simple life. It is a time for people to say sorry for the mistakes they have made and 
start a clean slate. We hope you enjoyed your pancakes this week if you had them at home.  

 

 

 

 

Ann Phillpot, our wonderful volunteer KS1 reader, has learnt to play the drums in her 
retirement, after being inspired by Owain Wyn Evans taking part in the BBC Children in 
Need Drumathon last year.  Ann recently took her drumming exams and passed with a merit!   
We would like to congratulate Ann on this wonderful achievement! 
     
 

 
 
 
     
Cost of Living  
Every week, we aim to feature a suggestion for a free (or inexpensive) family activity that 
you can enjoy together. If anyone has any tips or ideas of free or inexpensive activities you 
would like to share with our community, please let the office know. I hope you find these 
activities enjoyable and valuable for quality time together.  
 
 

Inspirational Community News 
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I hope you all have a wonderful weekend! 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Ms Melissa Adams  
Headteacher 
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